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 TO: Tim Dietrich                                                             February 20, 2019 
       111 N. Front Street 
       Columbus, OH 43215 
       Ph: 614-645-6665 
       tedietrich@columbus.gov 
 
RE: 1374 N. 5th Street:  
       CV19-001  
 
Tim: 
 
This letter is to inform you that on February 20, 2019 the University Area Commission voted to 
approve the council variance for the project located at 1374 N. 5th Street.  The proposed variance 
would allow the existing garage that is an accessory use and the only structure on a residential 
property, to be used for storage.  There is no dwelling unit currently on the parcel.  The variance is 
needed to allow for private non-commercial use of an accessory structure. 

1. Section 3332.38(A):  to permit a private garage to be an accessory use to a lot in a residential 
district unless such lot that is not is occupied by a dwelling and has building permit issued for 
and construction started on a dwelling on such lot  

2. Section 3332.039:  to permit a garage to be used as a storage building on a property that is in 
an R4 residential district. 

 
The intention of the applicant is to use the existing garage for storage until he can begin construction 
on his new residence.  The Commission had some concern that the garage will be used as storage 
indefinitely.  But the applicant stated in the “Attachment A – Statement of Hardship” that the variance 
will be effective for no more than 2 years.  The intention is that construction of the house must begin 
within 2 years. 
 
The Commission appreciated that the applicant met with and had secured the support of the 
Weinland Park Housing Committee.  It was also appreciated that the applicant went through proper 
procedures to ask for ‘permission rather than blessing’ to use the existing garage for storage.  The 
Commission gave its unanimous approval to this variance request. 
 
The vote to approve the above council was: For – 14; Against – 0; Abstentions – 0. 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Susan LM Keeny 
 
Susan Keeny 
UAC Zoning Committee Chair 
C:  937-479-0201 
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